
Suggested Language to Address  South Platte Depletions 

In order to address the effects this depletion will have on federally listed species downstream that depend 
on the river for their survival, CDOT, as a state agency, is participating in the South Platte Water Related 
Activities Program (SPWRAP).  CDOT is cooperating with the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) which 
provides a federal nexus for the project.  In response to the need for formal consultation for the water used 
from the South Platte basin, FHWA has prepared a Programmatic Biological Assessment (PBA) dated 
02/22/2012 that estimates total water usage through 2019.  The PBA has since been extended through 2032 
and addresses the following species:  Least Tern (interior population) (Sternula antillarum), pallid sturgeon 
(Scaphirhynchus albus), Piping Plover (Charadrius melodus), western prairie fringed orchid (Platanthera 
praeclara), and the Whooping Crane (Grus americana).  On 04/04/2012, the USFWS signed a Biological 
Opinion which concurs with this approach and requires a yearly reporting of water usage. The extension, 
which has the same reporting requirements, was signed by the USFWS on  March 29, 2019. The water used 
for this project will be reported to the USFWS at the year’s end after the completion of the project as per 
the aforementioned consultation. Effects to species not addressed in the PBA or affected by causes other 
than water depletions to the South Platte, will be analyzed separately.  
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